
 
 

MONDAY MORNING MEETING MINUTES 
March 21, 2022 

 
 

Johanna D’Aleo opened the meeting at 9:02 a.m. with the singing of the 
National Anthem and O’ Canada, along with the Pledge of Allegiance.  
There are only guests returning north.  Bill and Mary Kimber and Linda 
Gillick are leaving, and we said goodbye.      
 

Delores Simpson gave the hospital report: Lynn Baird fell and fractured 
her ankle.  It was taped in Urgent Care and she hopes to get a cast today.  
Diane Suhr was hospitalized with an infected toe, which is better now, 
but they lessened the dose of a medication she was on, and she will be 
staying another week or two to get it regulated.  Carolyn Adams, who is 
on home dialysis, has had problems controlling blood pressure and is 
weak.  Last week, Delores visited Jeanne Leach who is improving and likes 
her rehab (cute tech).  Card passed out to sign.  Robert Hernandez is 
doing better, and spirits are good.  He can move foot and smiles.  His 
mother is taking care of father and him.  He was discharged once he got 
well enough, as there is no insurance.  Working on a Medicaid 
application.  Irene Klawecki is home and using a wheelchair.   Bill Kimber 
had a mild case of Covid and has left for home.  He hopes to get seeds for 
his greenhouse along the way.  
 

Bible Study is Thursday, 10:00 a.m. in the AC Room.  There will be a guest 
speaker who will go through the Bible chronologically and give tidbits 
along the way. 
 

Delores led us in prayer for those struggling with health issues. 

Al reported 507 guests on 309 Sites.  “A couple notes and comments> 
First off thank you to all who assisted with the ST Patrick's Day festivities.  
 

Remember about closing your Mailbox a couple weeks before you leave 
to be sure all straggling mail is picked up and remember also when you 



do change your address to notify the office of the last day you intend for 
the box to be open so they can get it closed. 

  
Don't forget to secure all loose items around your unit if you have a unit 
and leave for the season. shut your water off, and propane, it's ok to 
leave electric on if you choose, set your A/C 85 or 90. 

  
One final comment was asked to share on my Facebook and at the 
Monday morning meeting, from Pharr Police Officer: 
 

Quote, ‘Have any of you ever really wondered what your Police 
department does on a daily basis ?  Aside from eating donuts, pulling 
innocent drivers over and hanging out at the TipOTexas Activities, curious 
permanent residents of Pharr Resorts to participate in the Pharr Police 
Citizens Academy.  Participants will be taken through the few weeks of 
"semi-intense" yea right police procedures traffic stops ride alongs and 
other interesting police functions.  For more information contact Officer 
David Trevino at (956) 402-4700.’ 

  
All I have have, a great week if traveling, stay safe and have a great 
summer.  Looking forward to seeing you all in the fall.   Al”  
 
Cards for Robert can be dropped at the front office.  His birthday is 
Wednesday.  
There was a shark tooth on a chain found near the pool.  Please claim in 
the front office lost and found.  
 

A small DVD player belonging to Marilyn Strandberg was in the AC Room 
and has gone missing.  If you know where it was moved to, please let us 
know.   
 

John Vavrin reminded us of the importance of verifying your insurance 
coverage and making sure it is up to date.  He wanted to increase his 



insurance for construction and found that he did not have a policy.  With 
hurricane season approaching, it is a good idea to verify your coverage. 
 

There are movies to be borrowed.  Thirsty Thursdays is at Mr. Gatti’s this 
week, as we needed a bigger place.  Please sign up on the back bulletin 
board.  
 

Horse Collar – Friday, 6:15 pm – Marilyn will double the chocolate 
bombs.  
 

BPs taken by Jennifer Kirkland after the MMM today. 
 

Warren Martin stated that he hoped we enjoyed the RC cars in the 
parade.  There is a meeting at 1:00 tomorrow in the Hobby Shop.  Wives 
and husbands, please tell your spouses.  
 

A new guest would like to start Bible Study in the evenings for those who 
work.  Please sign up on the back board if interested.  This will go all 
summer. 
 

Jan said it is time to decorate for Easter after the meeting.  No climbing 
on ladders.  Will go for 30 minutes after the MMM.  Thanks to everyone 
who helped throughout the year. 
 

Linda Beem gave an update on the pictorials: “Everyone should have 

received their free 8 x 10 photo and special orders by now. If you have 

not, find your receipt with your personal id#. Call Universal Church 

Directories at 419-522-5011. The park id# is tx162. 
 

Here’s an update on the pictorial directory. As in past years the book will 

be done sometime this summer. We wanted to include all activities of this 

season including last week’s St Pat’s day activities. So if you have any 

pictures to share from last week or another time this season the time is 

now -- email your pictures to marilynstrandberg314@gmail.com 
 

mailto:marilynstrandberg314@gmail.com


A directory will be available next season to each household that had a 

photograph taken. If you want to leave a pre-addressed, pre-posted priority 

envelope your book can be mailed. The Priority Mail 2-Day™ Flat Rate 

Envelope USPS-Produced Envelope: 12-1/2" x 9-1/2 is currently $8.95. 

You can bring them to me at the next MMM or drop them off at my house, 

Lot 712 Allison.” 
 

Singles Out to Dinner is Wednesday at IHOP on Trenton.  Meet at the 

flagpole at 3:30 to carpool. 
 

Bob Fassen thanked all the cooks, servers, coordinators and hard work 
that went into St. Patrick’s Day.  The Wood Shop also is being insulated 
today and tomorrow on the south and west walls and ceiling.  No access 
during this time. 
 

Ice Cream is next Sunday (last one of the season) at 2:00.  
No Happy Hours for the rest of the season. 
 

Bingo tonight at 7 pm.  Cards available for purchase at 6:30. 

Wood Shop 50/50 was $41, won by Lot 876. 
 

Kitchen News:  Lunch tomorrow is Beef Stew.  
 

Bob McDougall drew for door prizes.  Grand prize is a Port of Brownsville 
Cruise.  Drawings one more week. 

 

Pam’s Notes 
 

 Good breezy Monday evening.  Like everything in TX, the wind today has been BIG and 

Windy!!!  Dust blowing everywhere.  Of course the temps are up in the low 90's.  That I 
like.  I guess you can't please us all the time! 

I received a nice note from Betty Fiser this week: 

Next week would you please put a “BELATED THANK YOU” with the MMM? 
 
I want to THANK MY FRIENDS  
Donna & Mike Williams 
Bob & Jenny Fassen 
Bonnie & Dick Lynch 
& NEIGHBORS Shirley & Greg Dutra, Kay & Bernie Schaaf, & Connie & Don St. Auburn 



And anyone else I forgot.  
 
Thanks Linda Gillick, Phyl, Kim & Corey, 2 Jackie’s, Marcia, & Bonnie for food while we were there. 
Thanks for the help of emptying 20 years of accumulations while living at the Tip.  
 
Dick is doing better but still doesn’t walk enough. Says he can’t at 85 plus yrs.  
We're looking at Senior Living places to downsize to. In Jan. Our 2 daughters threw me a Happy 80th 
birthday for family, that was fun. 
 
We miss all of you. Such GREAT PEOPLE at the TOT.  THANKS AGAIN EVERYONE.   Mary & Bill 
said we can stay in our old place for a short while, so we hope to visit in the future.  Thanks.  
Love, Betty & Dick Fiser 
 

Both Dick and Betty are sadly missed!  We wish them luck in their next life change. 
 

   I also learned the news that Canadian Ernie McKee suddenly passed away on March 
8th.  Beth's address is 441 Elmwood Ave. Apt 101, Richmond Hills, ON  Canada, L4C 1M5 
if you'd like to send a card.  It is sad to lose so many of our Tip Family.  Our condolences 
to Beth and family. 
 

    Remember Spring should be here, but y'all know it's still cold up north.  You don't have 
to migrate yet.  For all those traveling soon, please let us know you have arrived safely to 
your homes.   
 

    Have a good week.     Pam    
 


